
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
HIPAA Notice of Special Enrollment Rights 
This notice informs you of your right to enroll in a group health plan sponsored by The Episcopal Church 
Medical Trust (a "Medical Trust Plan") under the special enrollment provisions of the Health Insurance Portability 
and Accountability Act (HIPAA). 
  
If you are declining enrollment for yourself or your dependents (including your spouse) because of other health 
insurance or group health plan coverage, you may be able to enroll yourself and your dependents in a Medical 
Trust Plan if you or your dependents lose eligibility for that other coverage (or if the employer stops contributing 
toward your or your dependents’ other coverage). However, you must request enrollment within 30 days after 
your or your dependents’ other coverage ends (or after the employer stops contributing toward the other 
coverage). 
  
In addition, if you have a new dependent as a result of marriage, birth, adoption, or placement for adoption, you 
may be able to enroll yourself and your dependents. However, you must request enrollment within 30 days after 
the marriage, birth, adoption, or placement for adoption. 
  
Also, if you or any of your dependents loses eligibility for coverage under Medicaid or the Children's Health 
Insurance Plan (CHIP) or if you or any of your dependents becomes eligible for premium assistance under 
Medicaid or CHIP, you may be able to enroll yourself and your dependents in a Medical Trust Plan. However, 
you must request enrollment within 60 days after this change. 
  
To request special enrollment or obtain more information, contact The Episcopal Church Medical Trust at the 
following address and phone number: 
 

The Episcopal Church Medical Trust 
19 East 34th Street 
New York, NY 10016 
(800) 480-9967 

 
You may also review the applicable Medical Trust Plan Document Handbook available at 
www.cpg.org/mtdocs. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


